DRAFT VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS THURSDAY, AUGUST 11, 2016

PRESENT:

Chairman Myron Tannenbaum, Brian Kerr, Ed Zagajeski, Abby Roberts, Kelly Wenstrup

Vincent Keck, Fire Department liaison

ABSENT:

John Figliomeni, Joe Mazzullo

Chairman Tannenbaum called to order the meeting at 7:35 p.m.

Old Business

1. Frank Avenue between Boston Post Road and Keeler - One Way

No action taken.

2. Keeler Avenue – Directing Traffic onto Triangle

No action taken.

3. Traffic near 553 Palmer Avenue

Mr. Tannenbaum stated that traffic congestion is a recurring problem. He said as more people own cars, traffic has increased. There also are motorists driving to Sage Deli located in this area.

Mr. Keck noted that motorists park in front of the bus stop. The intersection is tight.

No action taken.

4. 507 Bleeker Avenue – Blocked Driveway

Ms. Wenstrup stated that she drove to this location and noted that the property has a circular driveway. She observed that a car was parked up to the edge of the subject driveway. Discussion followed. It was decided that no action be taken.

Village of Mamaroneck Board of Traffic Commissioners August 11, 2016 Page 1 of 3

New Business

1. U-Turn at Mamaroneck Avenue and Raleigh Road

Mr. Tannenbaum said that driving from Mamaroneck to White Plains, there is one island that has a U-Turn sign up. At Raleigh Road, motorists can make a U-Turn. After a brief discussion, it was determined that no further action be taken.

2. Request for no U-Turn by 116 Soundview Avenue for the first block of Soundview Avenue off Mamaroneck Avenue

This matter was discussed and voted on at the July 2016 meeting to put up No U-Turn signs on the corner of Soundview Avenue and Mamaroneck Avenue on both sides. The homeowners appeared at the July meeting and were satisfied with the recommendation.

Other

Mr. Zagajeski discussed the construction sign on Mamaroneck Avenue for the left-hand turn for I-95 North. He said this matter was discussed at an earlier meeting and no action was taken. He believed that the Traffic Commission should take action to have the sign removed.

Mr. Zagajeski said it is hazardous for motorists when pulling up to make the left-hand turn. Mr. Tannenbaum said the sign is in a NYS construction zone, and the State would have the final say on removing the sign.

Mr. Keck said the curbing needs to be put back in.

On motion of Mr. Zagajeski, seconded by Mr. Keck, the NYS construction sign for a left-hand turn for I-95 North that is situated on Mamaroneck Avenue near North Barry Avenue be removed.

Motion passed with one (1) abstention (Tannenbaum).

1116 Halstead Avenue near English Place - resident complaint

Mr. Tannenbaum said that a resident of the multi-family home at 1116 Halstead Avenue said that their cars were hit three times within a short period of time, and suggested that a stop sign be installed.

Mr. Tannenbaum said he will send correspondence to the Mayor on this matter.

Low Bridge at Station Getting Hit

Ms. Roberts discussed the bridge by the train station getting hit by trucks. She suggested that a sign be painted on the road further back to alert truck drivers of the low bridge. She said the Traffic Commission has made good recommendations on reducing hits to the bridge.

Mr. Tannenbaum said it is a State road that the County manages. The engineering department of Metro North would need to be contacted.

Ms. Roberts moved, seconded by Mr. Kerr, that the Village move forward and contact Metro North on solutions to reduce hits to the bridge by truck drivers, and to discuss the recommendations made by the Traffic Commission. Motion passed.

Minutes

1. Draft July Minutes

On motion of Ms. Wenstrup, seconded by Mr. Keck, the Minutes of the July 2016 meeting were approved. Motion passed.

Adjournment

On motion of Ms. Wenstrup, seconded by Mr. Zagajeski, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. Motion passed.

PREPARED BY: RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY:

Anne Hohlweck Agostino A. Fusco Clerk-Treasurer